Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Direct Payment (DP)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
In the interest of clarity, when I refer to Direct Payment recipients, I refer specifically to adults and children (and their families) in receipt of a Direct Payment from the council to meet their assessed care needs.  Furthermore my request refers specifically to people using their Direct Payment from the council to employ their own carer/personal assistant(s).  I will refer to this group as Direct Payment (DP) employers.

DP employers are required by law to purchase employers liability insurance which is (in most cases) funded by the council.

To answer this FOI request, please could you provide the following information;

1. Does the council currently provide funding for DP employers to cover employers liability insurance?
We only pay the first years insurance (up to £135)

2. If yes, please could you confirm if the money, allocated to each DP employer to cover their insurance requirements is capped or limited to a certain amount?

The first year costs are capped at £135 as this was found to be the most expensive cover used by our customers

3. If this figure is capped or limited please could you confirm the maximum allocation provided by the council?

£135 P/A only paid for the first year as start-up costs

4. If a DP employer chooses to spend more than the allocated or capped amount, can they choose to top this up with their own money and purchase a more expensive policy?

Yes they can

5. Is the local authority currently contracted to an insurance provider to cover the insurance needs of its DP employers?

No

DP users are required to save up for money from their total DP allocation to cover for Personal Assistance insurance costs.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 
Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

